
October 28th, 2020

 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

    The Board of Commissioners in consulta4on with the Delaware County Clerk 
and the Delaware County Health Department have determined that while the 
Governor’s mask requirement applies to all public buildings, the Indiana Elec4on 
Commission has stated that there can be no requirement to force a voter to wear a 
mask for vo4ng. The Commissioners will con4nue to require masks inside the 
County building for County services, but because of the decision of the Elec4on 
Commission, masks cannot be required for vo4ng.  
  
    “A voter is en4tled to cast a ballot if the person meets the requirements for 
vo4ng set out in the Indiana Cons4tu4on and applicable Indiana statutes. The 
Cons4tu4on in Ar4cle 2, Sec4on 2 only requires that a voter be a ci4zen of the 
United States, at least 18 years of age, and a resident of their precinct at least 30 
days before an elec4on” said Brad King, co-chair of State Elec4on Commission in an 
email to County Clerk Rick Spangler. “However, nothing in the Cons4tu4on 
prohibits a person from exercising their right to vote due to illness or disability. As a 
result, a voter cannot be required to wear protec4ve devices or apparel as a pre-
condi4on for appearing in person at the polls. To require them to do so would be to 
violate their cons4tu4onal right” stated King to Rick Spangler in response to a 
ques4on that Spangler asked for clarifica4on.  

    The County Commissioners have adopted the Governor’s direc4ves as to mask, 
social distancing and groups. The County Commissioners recognize that masks are 
important to help slow the spread of COVID-19. Furthermore, the Commissioners 
want to encourage everyone that desires to vote to exercise their right to vote 
safely. “These are unprecedented 4mes in this Country and the Commissioners 
need to protect the public as well as maintain a safe environment for vo4ng” says 
President of the Board of Commissioners, Shannon Henry. “I authorized the 
placement of the sign at the County Building to provide informa4on and also 
protect people’s rights and health” says Henry.  

    The Board of Commissioners worked with and consulted with the Delaware 
County Health Department during this en4re pandemic to help the ci4zens stay 
safe. The County Commissioners have contracted to clean and sani4ze the first 
floor each and every night for maximum safety. The Commissioners have also 
increased the cleaning and sani4zing all county offices, buildings and areas that are 
part of the public and private areas of county opera4ons. The Commissioners have 
been working with the Emergency Communica4ons Center to con4nue emergency 
dispatching and public safety. Paul Singleton has been in discussions with 
surrounding emergency dispatch centers and the State Emergency Communica4ons 
Board to make sure that emergency services are not interrupted.  

Public safety and public health are vital concerns of the Board of Commissioners at 
all 4mes. 
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